Peace and Social Concerns Committee, 2/4/2013

Present: Andy G, Roger C, Adele S,  Susan C, Daniel G, Ann L, George M, Beth A.

(NOTE:  this meeting is a delayed “January 2013” meeting of our committee, which was postponed due to weather conditions on 1/28/13.)

We began with a time of sharing about guns and the influence they have had on our culture and us, and how to fruitfully communicate with gun advocates.

Adele will invite Mary Ellen to put an article in the newsletter about AVP.  Roger agreed to put the Dime-a-Gallon Fund total into the newsletter.  At our next meeting we will return to the issue of our monthly P&SC article.

We were reminded that when a person takes the letter-writing responsibility for the month, that person is asked to (1) post the supporting material on the bulletin board, (2) send it to Roger for the website, and (3) send a short note to George for the newsletter about the topic.  Beth will administer letter-writing on February 10.

It was suggested that Mount Toby donate to the Monteverde Friends Meeting for its meetinghouse fund.  This seems like a good idea, and we were supportive of it, though it is not anything in our committee’s mission or purview.

Beth proposed that we support the Centro de Amigos Para La Paz.  We will use the next month to become more fully informed about the Center and return to the proposal at our next meeting more informed about it.
Susan is overseeing the “Other Organizations” responsibilities this year and spoke of Right Sharing of World Resources, which has been supported in past years.  The controversy about the fact that RSWR funds only women’s projects, which came up in last year’s discussion, was revisited.  We decided to forward Right Sharing to the Meeting but with the information that our committee did not find unity on a recommendation.

Susan will educate herself more about the revision of the FCNL’s Policy Statement, done once a decade, and we will learn more about it at our next meeting, or perhaps through emails (etc) before then from Susan.

Beth has offered to be our FCNL liaison – to receive FCNL mailings, to scan the FCNL website for issues, and when led, to bring these to the meeting as announcements or bulletin board postings.  We approved.

A brief discussion about password protection of our minutes was held but not completed; we will take the issue up again next time.

We agreed to support the Voluntary Carbon Tax fund being requested by the Voluntary Carbon Tax group.

Nan came to us telling of her willingness, along with Frank G, to convene Friends wanting to explore issues of race and class.  She strongly urged that we read the book The New Jim Crow.  We reaffirmed our intention to devote our spring 11:40 Hour for this issue.

Though short of time we agreed to arrange and support Pat Lamanna’s to bring her presentation on Peace Pilgrim o our area.  Roger will try to provide information about this presentation to us.

Adele will be in Haiti for our next meeting on the 4th Monday of February.

Dan announced that our film series will begin on Thursday February 14th, with a showing at Hampshire College of “The Power of Song,” a film about Pete Seeger.

We closed with a brief silence.

